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February 12, 2021 

 

Dear Provider Network, 

 

Since the Michigan Department of Health and Human Services (MDHHS) made the transition 

decision in October 2020 for unlicensed settings, Detroit Wayne Integrated Health Network 

(DWIHN) has had ongoing correspondence with our provider network and stakeholders 

regarding the pre-authorization of H2015/T2027. As a result, DWIHN communicated that the 

prior authorization and approval requirement for H2015/T2027 would be turned off in the MH-

WIN system until March 31, 2021. Although pre-authorizations for this service were temporarily 

not required for a residential provider to submit claims, the H2015 authorization was still 

required within the IPOS for clinical purposes as well as any future audits and reviews.  

The current process will be ending on March 31, 2021 and the following process will be required 

for authorization of H2015/T2027 going forward: 

• Effective April 1, 2021, all services rendered on or after April 1, 2021, will require an 

authorization in order to submit a claim. 

• DWIHN plans to deploy two new “Bundled Authorization Only” codes for H2015 and 

T2027, prior to March 31, 2021, in order to simplify the authorization process. 

• The “Bundled Authorization Only” codes that will be utilized include:   

H2015 = H2X15  

T2027 = T2X27 

• An authorization for H2X15 or T2X27 will allow providers to submit claims for all the 

billing code and modifier combinations: H2015-Ux-Sx-Xx or T2027-Ux-Sx-Xx, 

including the informational modifiers UJ and U7. 

DWIHN will be providing more details regarding how this new process will be made available to 

the provider network as we work through the deployment process. DWIHN understands that this 

may be a slight inconvenience.  However, please note that we will continue to be responsive and 

provide all reasonable and effective methods for uninterrupted services and efficiency.   

 

Thank you so much for your outstanding partnership.   

http://www.dwmha.com/


 
 

 

Sincerely, 

Melissa Moody MS, LLP 

Chief Clinical Officer 

CC: Willie Brooks, Chief Executive Officer 

        Eric Doeh, Chief Operating Officer 

        Stacie Durant, Chief Financial Officer 

        Manny Singla, Chief Information Officer 

        Kim Flowers, Clinical Officer 

        Shirley Hirsch, Director of Residential Services 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


